

St Joseph's Catholic Primary School

Mather Lane, Leigh, Lancs WN7 2PW

Tel: 01942 606395 | Fax: 01942 766682

Email: enquiries@admin.saintjosephs.wigan.sch.uk | www.saintjosephs.wigan.sch.uk

Headteacher: Miss M Daley BA Hons PGCE NPQH

Please follow the headteacher on Twitter @StJosephsLeigh

Friday 24th May 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

Summer 1 Week 5

A message from the Headteacher

Thank you to all Year 1 children for leading a wonderful class assembly this morning about Holidays and Holy days. We all thoroughly enjoyed your speaking, singing and dancing. Thank you to Mrs Dixon, Mrs Newton and Miss Harrison for preparing the children for this. Year 3 enjoyed a visit to Leigh Turnpike Centre this week and brought back a huge piece of Art work which they completed there. A great time had by all. Thank you to our Governors and parishioner who joined the class on this visit. Thank you to another Parishioner, Mr Keith Hindley, who kindly gave up his time on a number of occasions to come into school and work with our Year 3's in our School Garden this week and last. This is a lovely example of our fantastic parish and school working with together.

We've had a busy and enjoyable half term and wish all our families a lovely half term break.

This Week's Superstars - Friday Top Table

A very big well done to the following children have earned the most team points for their class this week.

As an added bonus 'Top Table' these winners will earn an extra ten points for their team!

Reception - Charlie Hornby Year 1 – Daisy Heald Year 2 - Tara Fox

Year 3 - Charlie Worrall Year 4 - Isaac Plimley Year 5 - Maisie Baxendale

Year 6 - Dylan Hoy



Year 6's end of Year show is called

Summer Vacation

The auditions have taken place this week and the parts have been given out today. The children have been asked to start learning their lines off by heart over the half term break, which should be fun.

The class seem excited about this performance and the 'real' hard work starts after half term. Rehearsals. Rehearsals. Rehearsals. So please make sure you are not absent.

Meeting for Parents/Carers

Please come along to our **Taster Session** On Parenting Support on Thursday 6th June at 12.30pm Ring Mrs Anne Ganley for more details 766603

Best Handwriting of the week goes to

Niall McCreesh

in Key Stage 1 and

Scarlet McIntvre

in Key Stage 2

Well done to both of you - Excellent work!

SCHOOL BUS

Well done everyone - we spent £850 so we will be now able to buy £176 worth of books! Thank you!

ECO COUNCIL NEWS

We have achieved Congratulations Miss Pimlott and Eco Council for leading on this.

ALWAYS AWARD WINNERS

The class with the most children achieving their always award for this week are both YEAR 4

Synod Assembly For Parents/Carers

Please come along to this short collective worship led by children from the junior classes on Friday 7th June 9am in the school hall. Refreshments will be provided. Please refer to letter sent out tonight.

After School Clubs

Rugby on Wednesdays for Year 4,5 & 6 pupils. 3.30pm - 4.30pm

Gardening club Thursday for Year 3 3.30pm - 4.15pm

Netball on Tuesdays

for Years 4, 5 & 6 3.30pm - 4.30pm

Please check Ping for updates.

Bonus Ball

Number 18

CONGRATULATIONS to Rhys Stones

Quote of the week

After visiting the Turnpike Centre some Year 3 pupils said,

"I liked the way everyone had their own styles of drawing puddles." "I enjoyed naming the different paintings."

"I unleashed my inner artist!"

Have a great half term. From Miss Daley